SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
Mayor and Deputy Mayor of Sandy Town Council


Chairman and Vice-Chairman of Planning, Parks and Open
Spaces Committee


All Members of Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee

There will be a Meeting of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee to be held on Monday 2nd November in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.

28th October 2009






Jonathan Whitehurst










Deputy Town Clerk





         
AGENDA

1.  
Apologies
2.  
To Receive Statutory Declarations of Interests from Members 

(a)  Prejudicial interests.

(b)  Personal interests.
3.   Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council











(Any plans received for comment by Sandy Town Council will be on display in the Committee Room from 7.15 p.m. onwards and Members are requested to view these prior to this item).
(See List Attached)
 4.
To approve the Minutes of the Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee Meeting held on Monday 21st September 2009.
To sign the Minutes of the Meeting of the Monday 21st September 2009 and as approved/amended and adopted by Full Council Meeting held on Monday 
26th October 2009.  (Previously circulated)
5.
Verbal report from any local member who attended Development Control Committee on any matters affecting Sandy
6. Central Bedfordshire Premises Licence Application

To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).

7.
Land at Beeston

To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).

8.
Sandy Enhancement Group

To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).

9.
Riddy and Pinnacle Management Sub-Committee 

To receive and consider the Minutes of the meeting held on the 7th October 2009 (Copy attached). 
10.   
Open Spaces Sub-Committee 

To receive and consider the Minutes of the Briefing held on the 28th September 2009 (Copy attached). 
11.
East of England Plan > 2031 - Consultation


To receive and consider Deputy Clerk’s report (Copy attached).

12.
Press Release
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM CENTRAL BEDFORDSHIRE COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	CENTRAL BEDS NOTIFIED
	CENTRAL BEDS DECISION

	26/10/09

81/09
	CB/09/06266/ FULL

L&R Developments

C/O Denley Draughting

28 St Andrews Way

Ely

Cambs

CB8 3DZ
	Full application for erection of 4 no.3 bed terraced dwellings with associated access and parking at land to the rear of 152 St Neots Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 154 St Neots Road, 2,4,5,6,15,17,19 Engayne Avenue, Sandy notified.
	
	PP&OS

2/11/09
	

	26/10/09

82/09


	CB/09/06211/ FULL

Mr D Sutton

The Firs

33 Bedford Road

Sandy

SG19 1EP
	Full application for replacement of garage and pool room, replacement front wall at 33 Bedford Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 31,50 & 50a Bedford Road, 12,24,25,26,27 & 28 Mayfield Court, Sandy notified.
	
	PP&OS

2/11/09
	

	26/10/09

83/09


	CB/09/06213/CA

Mr D Sutton

The Firs

33 Bedford Road

Sandy

SG19 1EP


	Full application for demolition of front wall and replacement with wall and railings at 33 Bedford Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 31,50 & 50a Bedford Road, 12,24,25,26,27 & 28 Mayfield Court, Sandy notified.

	
	PP&OS

2/11/09
	


SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 02.11.09
Deputy Clerk’s Report

6.
Central Bedfordshire Premises Licence Application

An application has been received from Central Bedfordshire Council, Licensing Section for The Maharaja, 22 Market Square, Sandy. Licensable activities applied for: late night refreshment (after 11pm), supply of alcohol. (Copy attached)
Refreshment is for on and off the premises between 12pm - 2pm and 5.30pm - 11.30pm Monday to Saturday and 12pm – 2pm and 5.30pm - 11pm on Sunday. Alcohol to be served at the same times as refreshment though to be only consumed on the Premises.
The deadline for returning any licensing objectives is 12th November 2009.
(Members are requested to decide on whether they want to make representation on one or more of the four licensing objectives: to prevent crime & disorder; public safety; prevent public nuisance and to protect children from harm). 
7.
Land at Beeston

A letter has been received from Cllr Maurice Jones, Portfolio Holder, Corporate Resources, Central Bedfordshire Council about land at Beeston. (Copy attached)
(Members are requested to decide on how they would like to proceed)
8.
Sandy Enhancement Group

At its meeting on Wednesday 7th October 2009 the Sandy Enhancement Group made two recommendations to go to the next Planning Parks and Open Spaces meeting.
5. Station Triangle Project

Resolved to Recommend: That winter bedding plants be planted in the garden.

12. Correspondence 
Resolved to Recommend: That the Sandy sign in the Market square be cleaned if at all possible.

Members are requested to consider the requests and to instruct on how they want to proceed).
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

PLANNING PARKS AND OPEN SPACES COMMITTEE – 02.11.09

Deputy Clerk’s Report
11.
East of England Plan > 2031 – Consultation

A Consultation has been received from East of England Regional Assembly regarding the East of England Plan > 2031, which is inviting views on scenarios for housing and economic growth. A copy of the full Consultation document ‘East of England Plan > 2031’ can be seen in the Council Offices or online at www.eera.gov.uk

(A copy of the East of England Plan > 2031 Information Pack and questions are attached and Members are asked:

(a)
Whether they would like to make comment on any aspect of the consultation document.

(b)
Whether they would like to answer the questions identified.)
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Riddy and Pinnacle Management Sub-Committee site visit held on Wednesday 7th October 2009 at 9.00 am in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy.  

PRESENT

Cllr D Sharman (Chairman), Cllr M Scott, Cllr M Bartlett, Mr A Fleckney (Wildlife Trust), Mr R Lawrence (Ivel and Ouse Countryside), Mr N Kiddy (Grazing Officer for the Wildlife Trust) and Mr R Cope.
1. Apologies Cllr Pettitt, Cllr Mrs Sutton and Mr G Bellamy.
2. Minutes of the meeting of The Riddy and Pinnacle Management Sub-Committee held on Wednesday 1st October 2008 and Wednesday 24th June 2009.

Resolved: That the Minutes of the Meetings of the Riddy and Pinnacle Management Sub-Committee held on the 1st October 2008 be approved as a correct record.

3. Matters Arising, the Riddy

(a) Floral diversity, Mr Fleckney reported that floral diversity could be increased on the site with planting of plug plants.

Resolved: That Mr Fleckney contact Nancy Dawson about suitable species, composition, availability and costings for the supply of 1000 plants. The quotation is then taken to the Town Council estimates.

Resolved to recommend: That 1000 plug plants are planted in the Riddy next Autumn.
(b) Grazing, Mr Fleckney and Mr Kiddy reported that between 15 and 18 cattle are currently on the Riddy. Mr Kiddy reported that recently a calf had made its way into the river, the Fire Brigade attended to rescue the calf, the calf got out of the river on its own.
(c) Surfacing of public footpath. 
Resolved to Recommend: That Central Bedfordshire Council surface the public footpath in the Riddy near the river bank and an additional 50 linear metres. As long as the maintenance costs for the footpath are undertaken by Central Bedfordshire Council.
 
4. Quarterly reports from Beds RCC concerning the Riddy

Mr Lawrence reported the following;

a) Water vole had appeared a mink then appeared, with the water vole disappearing from the Riddy a trap was set for a few weeks to catch the mink. The trap did not work, a mink was run over on the A1. 
b) A section of the riddy stream had been strimmed, the drainage board and the angling club were contacted to find out if they had undertaken the strimming and neither of them had.

c) Fence and gate repairs had been carried out.

d) The otter holt had silted up. No otter present, arranged for de-silting of the holt, unable to carry out the work because an animal had appeared.

e) Litter picking.

5. Ragwort and Thistle problems

Mr Fleckney reported that Ragwort is going to increase next year, in-particular in the northern section. Thistles not much of a concern about the amount, if topping was to be carried out it would only be for cosmetics. 

Mr Fleckney reported that he still needed to put hazard marking tape on the pipeline.

6. Annual Estimates – 2010/11, Riddy
Resolved to Recommend: That the annual budget of £5,200 plus £500 contingency and £500 for topping ragwort and thistles be put forward for the Estimates process.
Mr Fleckney made a request for a cattle pen near the Limes and he reported that it would cost approximately £1,000 - £1,200. 

Resolved: That Mr Fleckney to obtain quotes for the cattle pen and these be taken to the next Finance and General Purposes Committee.

Resolved to Recommend: That the £500 contingency for the year 2009/10 and £500 topping for the year 2009/10 is used towards the purchase and installation of the cattle pen. 
7. Matters Arising, the Pinnacle
(a) Seeding – Mr Lawrence reported that no seeding had been completed this year. 
(b) Erosion of the exposed face – Mr Lawrence reported that erosion of the exposed face is continuing.

Resolved: That excess soil from the Cemetery is delivered to the exposed area by the D.S.O. staff. 
Resolved: Speak to Tim Miles about loading of the soil onto the LDV. 

Resolved: That Richard Lawrence arranges for volunteers to spread the soil over the exposed face.      
(c) Rabbit infestation – Mr Lawrence reported that the rabbits are grazing the grass and the elm re-growth.

(d) Tree removed – An oak tree had to be removed after the check dam under the tree had been set on fire and the fire then spread to the oak tree.   
8. Warden’s report
Mr Lawrence reported that some of the Elm trees have been cut down by volunteers and people carrying out community service, though some of the stumps need to be shortened. 
Resolved: That Mr Lawrence shows the D.S.O. foreman the stumps that need to be shortened and the trained D.S.O. staff use a chainsaw to shorten the stumps.

The Clerk reported that the D.S.O. staff had repaired the fence against Lord Naseby’s boundary.

Mr Lawrence reported that a number of steps had been replaced as part of on-going maintenance and that an area in the Pinnacle meadow had been dug over to encourage wildlife.

9. Annual Estimates – 2010/11, Pinnacle
Mr Lawrence reported that BRCC had gained £300 funding a year for 2009, 2010 and 2011 from Countdown 2010 Natural England’s Biodiversity Action Fund and this will enable additional work / visits to the area.
Resolved to Recommend: That the annual budget of £3,000 be put forward for the Estimates process.
10. Date and time of next meeting
Thursday 24th June 2010 at 6.30pm for Walkabout.

6.30pm – 7.15pm Pinnacle Site Visit

7.30pm – 8.30pm Riddy Site Visit

All Council Members are invited to attend these visits.

Wednesday 6th October 2010 at 9am in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road.
 SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Open Spaces Sub-Committee briefing held on Monday 28th September 2009 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds. 

The reason for the short notice for the briefing was due to the prolonged dry weather and apologies for anybody who could not make the meeting. 
PRESENT

Cllrs M Scott (Chairman), D Broughton & M Pettitt.

1. Apologies Cllr Aldis.
2. Grass Maintenance

Members discussed the site visit that had taken place on the 23rd September with Nigel Broadwith (Head Greenkeeper, John O’Gaunt Golf Club), John Gurney, Martin Pettitt and Mike Scott. 
Grass Seeding – The Deputy Clerk informed Members that the grass seeding has been ordered, though due to the ground conditions that the work had not yet been carried out. Members discussed and then

Resolved to Recommend: That due to the ground conditions being so hard that the grass seeding is postponed. 

Verti-draining – The Deputy Clerk informed Members that the verti-draining had been ordered in the Spring, though due to the ground conditions in May it was delayed until the Autumn and that the work had not yet been carried out in September as the ground conditions are still not suitable. Members discussed and then
Resolved to Recommend: That the verti-draining is carried out when ground conditions allow. 

Members discussed about hiring a verti-drain machine for a week, the Deputy Clerk informed the sub-committee that everyone wants the machine at the same time usually in the Spring and Autumn when the ground conditions are suitable.
Members asked whether the D.S.O. staff have training or experience in using a verti-drain machine. The Deputy Clerk responded in that three members of the D.S.O. staff have had tractor training and have gained certification, none of them have gained experience or specific training in using a verti-drain machine.    
Resolved to Recommend: That the D.S.O. staff receives training in the use of a tractor mounted verti-drain machine and that a verti-drain machine is hired and used with the John Deere tractor and operated by the D.S.O. staff.
Resolved: That the Deputy Clerk find information about training of the D.S.O. staff in the use of a verti-drain machine for the next Open Spaces sub-committee meeting.

Resolved: That the Deputy Clerk find information on the hire, purchase of new machine and a second-hand verti-drain machine for the next Open Spaces sub-committee meeting.

Resolved to Recommend: That the tractor mounted Sisis slitter is sold if a verti-drain machine is purchased.
Fertilizer – Members discussed this year’s fertilizer application.

Members asked whether the D.S.O. staff have training or experience in using a tractor mounted fertilizer spreader. The Deputy Clerk responded that the D.S.O. staff has no experience or training in using this piece of equipment.

Resolved to recommend: That the D.S.O. staff receives training in the use of a tractor mounted fertilizer spreader. 
Resolved: That the Deputy Clerk find information about training of the D.S.O. staff in the use of a tractor mounted fertilizer spreader for the next Open Spaces sub-committee meeting.

Resolved: That the Deputy Clerk find information about Spring and Autumn fertilizer’s and fertilizer suppliers for the next Open Spaces sub-committee meeting.

3. Date and time of next meeting

Monday 23rd November at 10am, in the Council Chamber.
9
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